To: John von Doussa, President, QC Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission and Graeme Innes AM, Commissioner Human Rights 

Submission: HREOC National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same-Sex Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits
As the female partner of the biological mother of our child, I was permitted no parenting leave, and no carer’s leave, on any occasion, to care for either my partner or our child.  

Unpaid leave, if permitted, would have been my only option, had I not preserved sufficient sick leave or annual leave to cover such eventualities.  At the chemist, we are considered separate entities without the benefit of a family safety net or pharmaceutical benefit card. 

I am unable to name my partner as my beneficiary of my superannuation and death benefits. We have paid a law firm a considerable amount of money to draw up our wills in an effort to mitigate against this discrimination.  Australian and State laws continue to discriminate against our family in a myriad of other ways, which are not the subject of this inquiry.  

It is our hope that this inquiry will lead to others in due course.

Regards,

[Name Withheld]

